STATE OF MARYLAND



DHMH

Board of Physicians

Maryland Department of Health and Mental Hygiene 4201 Patterson Avenue • Baltimore, Maryland 21215-2299

Martin O' Malley, Governor - Anthony G. Brown, Lt. Governor - John M. Colmers, Secretary

October 28, 2010

Nicola I. Riley, M.D. 10414 South Wasatch Blvd. Sandy, Utah 84092

Christopher Brown, Esquire Brown, Goldstein & Levy, LLP 120 E. Baltimore Street, Suite 1700 Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Robert J. Gilbert, Esquire Office of the Attorney General Department of Health and Mental Hygiene 300 West Preston Street, Suite 302 Baltimore, Maryland 21201

Re: Nicola I. Riley, M.D.

Case Nos. 2011-0118 and 2011-0130

License No.: D71213

Dear Dr. Riley and Counsel:

Prosecutor.

On August 31, 2010, the Board issued an **ORDER FOR SUMMARY SUSPENSION OF LICENSE TO PRACTICE MEDICINE** in this case. Dr. Riley was given an opportunity to attend a hearing on that issue on October 27, 2010. Dr. Riley attended the hearing on that date together with her counsel, Sharon Krevor-Weisbaum, Esq. The State was represented by Robert Gilbert, Esq., Administrative

After considering the presentations at the hearing, the Board determined that it would not lift the summary suspension first imposed on August 31, 2010. The Board concluded that the arguments and documents submitted, and the responses to the Board's questions did not significantly change the Board's findings or conclusions regarding the danger to the public which would be posed by Dr. Riley practicing medicine at this time. The Board advised Dr. Riley of this decision orally on the hearing date.

Sharon Krevor-Weisbaum, Esquire Brown, Goldstein & Levy, LLP 120 E. Baltimore Street, Suite 1700 Baltimore, Maryland 21202 Nicola I. Riley, M.D. October 28, 2010 Page 2

Under the Board regulations, you have the right to request a full evidentiary hearing before an Administrative Law Judge. This request will be granted if it is received by the Board within ten days of the date of this letter. Any request for a hearing should be sent to the Barbara Vona, Esq., Chief of Compliance Administration, at the Board's address. If you request such a hearing, the regulations require that an Administrative Law Judge set the hearing to begin within 30 days of your request, though you may waive that 30-day requirement.

This letter constitutes an order of the Board resulting from formal disciplinary action and is therefore a public document.

Sincerely yours.

John T. Papavasiljou